Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O. Box 77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for May 25, 2010

Regular Meeting @ High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:



[A quorum was present]

Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Bruce Baird, Lori Hewitt and Keith Edmonds

Directors: Judy Goggolin and Katie Leister.

Guest: Barb Triplett.

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. (Adjourned at 7:45 P.M)

Tom opened the meeting and tabled the reading of the minutes

President’s Report:

LCF Scholarship Update: Hannah Sutton was the winner of the annual Alumni Scholarship.  This was the best year in history for the number of applicants for the scholarship.

Vice President’s Report:

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Bev reported the review of income and expense activity shows our present account balance as $2188.71.  

We received a letter from Earl McFarland (’63) with a $200.00 scholarship donation.  Other revenues were generated from 30 Banquet reservations; 17 membership dues and $150.00 in additional Scholarship donations. 

The Licking County Foundation Quarterly Report (prior to scholarship) for the period of 1/1/2010 to 3/31/2010 was $19,046.53.

Committee Reports: 

Finance Committee – Tabled

Membership – Tabled

Newsletter – Tabled.

Bell Tower –Webmaster – No Report

Fundraising – Tabled

Nominating Committee – We will need to nominate candidates for the Vice President of the association in light of Bruce Baird resigning from the committee

Banquet – 30 Confirmed Reservations, more expected,

Historical – No Report

Old Business: 

Reviewed May Commitments centered around the upcoming Banquet

The following Volunteers were obtained for various functions at banquet:

Set Up – 11:00 Sat 6/19 at OST Volunteers were Bev DeNune, Lori Hewitt, Katy Leister, Barb Blanton, Cathy Wedertz

Drawing – It will be a $100.00 drawing instead of 50/50.  Katy Leister and Lori Hewitt volunteered to sell the tickets; $1/ticket 6/$5.00

Photographer – Steve Leister

Cleanup – ALL

Decorations and miscellaneous items were discussed.  Bev DeNune and Tom Dunkle would both research with contacts for printing of 3X5 tablets as favors.  Bev DeNune and Lori Hewitt would coordinate purchase of bandanas and door prizes for Alum traveling the furthest, Best Costumes (Male and Female), oldest Alum and Honored classes (25/50 year)

New Business:

None

Comments & Announcements

Next meeting will be 7:00pm, July 27, 2010 at the Howard Emswiler residence.

We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Tuesday of the month…

Submitted by Lori Hewitt – Corresponding Secretary

